August 17, 2011

The Saratoga Town Board met at 6:00 p.m. in the town office. Chairman Rickaby
called the meeting to order. All members were present. The meeting was officially
noticed.

Attorney Ken Hill has been contacted by Dan Fara regarding a fire bill that he is
responsible for paying. He wanted to know if the board could hold the minutes open
until further review. The board stated that they had made their decision about the
responsibility of the bill already.

Frank made a motion to accept the minutes as written for August 3, 2011. Forbes
seconded it. Motion passed.

Roy and Colleen Ferkey were present. They would like to be able to put a model
Pittsville home on Shawn Lewis’s property on Hwy 13 across from Misty’s Menu. The
home would be on the property for one to two months. Passineau made a motion to
allow the home on the property until November 1, 2011. Heeg seconded it. Motion
passed.

Dave Ryun gave the Constable’s report. Dennis Trickle paid his ticket, but still has a
mess on his property. Another ticket will be sent along with a letter that tells him to

get a clean-up plan to the board. Dan Billington and Dave Ramsden cases will be in

Municipal Court on August 24th,

Billie-Jo Kester gave the Treasurer’s report. Four fire charge refund checks have been
returned to the Town undeliverable without forwarding addresses. The Town will hold
the checks for the 90 days and then they will be voided for Chris Garcia, Laura
Wagner, Brooke Wilkins and Scott Bandle. Nikki DuBois, who owns several mobile
home parks in the Town, was refunded two garbage and recycling fees that were
collected on her taxes from the 2009 tax bill. She said that she was charged the fee
for the years before that and would like the 5 years fees before that refunded. She did
not notice it on her tax bills. The board only refunds the previous year if they are
charged by mistake.

Correspondence was read.
Frank made a motion to pay the bills. Heeg seconded it. Motion passed.
The board did an audit of the Town books.

Heeg made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Forbes seconded it. Motion passed. The
meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

Heidi Kawleski, Town Clerk



